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17 September 2018
Dear Parent/Guardian,

I’d like to take this opportunity to share with you how we are progressing in Ballytrea Primary School. Although I’ve only been here a short time, I appreciate the dedication of the excellent staff and the warm welcome that I’ve received from all concerned. It is a privilege to be entrusted with the care of your children and I look forward to getting to know everyone better in the months ahead.
I’d like to begin by thanking you for the prompt return of forms which have been sent out and for your understanding with our requirement for some upfront payments. We are in the process of settling into routines and from next week, homework should be well established. It’s a busy time, with lots happening, so we’d like to encourage you to visit our super website which is updated regularly and to even download the app, so that you are kept informed of classroom activities and special events.
BOOKFAIR

One of these special events is our bookfair, which will be in school from Monday to Thursday of next week. Your child will have an opportunity to view the books on offer with his/her class, after which books can be purchased. If you would like to see the books with your child, you are welcome to call in at either 2pm or 3pm on these days also. Not only is this a valuable opportunity to engage your child with a love of reading, but it also helps us to purchase reading material via commission on sales, in support of their learning.
UNWANTED CLOTHING AND GAMES

You may be aware of the recycling facility outside of the school gates, but you may not have realized that the school receives money from the clothing which is deposited. So, as Summer sadly comes to an end and you prepare for Autumn and Winter, could I encourage you to bring any unwanted items to this collection point. Similarly, we are about to begin our after-schools programme for this term and one of the clubs on offer will be board games. If you are thinking about Christmas, maybe you could donate any games, in good condition, to us for this purpose.
AFTERSCHOOL ACTIVITIES

We are delighted this term to offer a range of clubs to cater for all tastes and ages. Afterschool activities will start on the week beginning Tuesday 2nd October and will run until and including the week beginning 3rd December. There will be no clubs however on the week of Parent interviews or half term week.
Could I give a special mention to our Golf Club. This year, we have new coach, David Graham in place to take this. David is currently the head Pro at Dungannon Golf Club, so this is a real opportunity for your child to learn from one of the best. We have also been offered the eight week sessions at the same price (£30) as you would have been expected to pay for the normal six weekly block, so we feel that this is an opportunity not to be missed. Perhaps it would make a lovely birthday or early Christmas gift. Permission forms will be given out on Wednesday, but some clubs may be limited in number due to the nature of the activities, so it is advisable to discuss these with your child and return forms as soon as possible. Some clubs may incur a nominal weekly fee to cater for materials but some such as Golf, will need to be paid in advance. In the interests of safety and Child Protection, we must also have written permission to allow your child to be collected by either yourself or another named designated person.
AFTER-SCHOOL CLUBS

	Day
	Activity
	Leader
	On Offer To
	Cost

	Monday
	Cookery Club
	Mrs. Bell
	Years 6/7
	Nominal charge

	Monday
	Board Games
	Miss. Loudan
	Years 4/5
	Free

	Tuesday
	Golf
	David Graham
	Years 4-7
	Special offer: £30

	Wednesday
	Staff Meeting

	Thursday
	Netball
	Miss. Dallas
	Years 5-7
	Free

	Thursday
	Craft Club
	Mrs. Craig
	Years 6-7 
	Nominal charge

	Friday
	No clubs


There may be further club opportunities made available on a Wednesday in due course.

FREE SCHOOL MEALS

As you may be aware, schools get extra funding for the number of pupils who receive free school meals. If you think that you may be eligible or if you know that you are, but haven’t pursued this as yet, could I please encourage you to do so, as this additional money can make a significant impact in the provision we can offer. Remember also, that it doesn’t necessarily mean that your child has to take the school dinner.

MEET THE TEACHER/PRINCIPAL

I’ve been fortunate to have met many of our Ballytrea parents in the mornings or afternoons already, but I’d like to invite you to a coffee morning in the Assembly Hall @9:00 a.am. on Thursday 4th October so that I can spend some time getting to know you a little more. This will be an informal event, so drop the children off and come as you are! There’ll be tea, coffee and scones!
On Wednesday 10th October, we’ll be holding a Parents’ Evening during which you can visit your child’s classroom/s to learn more about the Curriculum and how you can support learning at home. Details will be sent home closer to the time. It should be remembered that it will not be possible to speak at length about individual children on this night. However, Parent Interviews will follow shortly afterwards, when such matters can be addressed.
SCHOOL ATTENDANCE

If you need to take your child to an appointment during school hours, a note should be sent to the class teacher, who should receive authorisation from the Principal. In the event of returning to school after a period of time, a dated note should also be sent with the reason for the absence eg. illness, family wedding… Whilst I appreciate that some absences are unavoidable, it’s also important to reiterate how important attendance is on a child’s learning. With this in mind, holidays should not therefore be taken during term time.
DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

· 13 September 

Swimming starts Y5-Y7
· 18 September


IFA coaching begins in school time for Y3-Y4 and Y5-Y7

· 24 September


Northern Ireland Assembly workshop in school time for Y4-Y7
· 24 – 27 September

Bookfair

· 27 September


Non-uniform Day (£1 donation towards School Funds)

· 28 September


STAFF DEVELOPMENT – School closed to pupils

· 1 October


STAFF DEVELOPMENT – School closed to pupils

· 2 October


After-school clubs start

· 4 October


Meet The Teacher/Principal coffee morning
· 10 October


Parents’ Evening and classroom visits

· 15 October


West Midlands Theatre visit in school time
· 19 October


Non-uniform Number Day (£1 donation) to celebrate Maths Week

· 24-26 October

Parent Interviews (Pupils leave early)
· 31 October – 2 November
Half-Term Holidays
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9 November


Flu Injections

· 30 November


Non-uniform day (£1 donation)

· 6 December


Clubs finish

· 13 December


Swimming finishes

· 21 December


School finishes @12 noon 
Non-uniform day (£1 donation)

Yours faithfully

V. Loudan

(Acting Principal)

